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The Honorable Larry Phillips






August 9, 2006
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance to appropriate $444,000 in 2006 funding to the Radio Communications Services Infrastructure CIP reserve fund in the Office of Information Resource Management – Information and Telecommunications Services Office.  This supplemental funding will implement a number of priority infrastructure projects in the regional two-way communication system.
Radio Communication Services (RCS) has identified a number of high priority infrastructure improvements that are necessary to prevent costly failures, make needed replacements, provide needed test equipment and spare parts and to ensure that we are maintaining the regional 
two-way communication system in a manner consistent with commitments made to voters when the original levy was passed to fund creation of this system.  The supplemental request covers expenditure increases of $444,000 for six discrete actions to be undertaken in 2006 and completed in 2007.  A summary description of these required actions are presented below.

1)   Replace failing GPS Units: Current GPS units are failing at approximately one per quarter during 2006.  The region has only one spare unit and this is a single point of failure item.  If two were to break at the same time, the county will lose radio coverage.  Additionally, repair support for the current Efratom GPS will end later this year in the United States, and very long lead times are predicted for the repair service which is only available in Puerto Rico.  

2) Implement redundant test equipment for system maintenance: RCS was never equipped with fully redundant test equipment for system maintenance and troubleshooting.  Redundant equipment is required to support multiple technicians at multiple sites around the county simultaneously. 
3) Upgrade microwave system: This is an obsolete microwave system that has no spare parts or replacement parts.  RCS used its last spare parts during the winter of 2005/6 to repair two of three legs of the microwave system between Sobieski and Squak Mts.  Additionally the system is an analog radio system and does not allow for the transmission of many trunked radio system features that are available on a digital microwave system.

4) Conduct radio system performance to improve area coverage throughout the county: This project will assess if there is a possible alternative to our current configuration which will be a more effective configuration of antenna systems and subsequently provide better radio coverage throughout the county.

5) Conduct tower analysis: This analysis is intended to reduce cost of maintenance and map out all tower equipment and ensure appropriate installation standards were met and have been maintained since construction.

6) Purchase spare parts to mitigate the increasing failure rate of system components: The county has relied on using spare parts from other regional partners which has decreased overall system readiness.  An adequate number of spare parts were not purchased with the system when it was originally implemented.
King County is one of four sub-regional members of the Regional Communications Board (RCB).  As stipulated in the interlocal agreement which created this board, Radio Communication Services collects fees from subscriber agencies for the purpose of infrastructure replacement.  This is the proposed source of the funding for this supplemental and I certify that funds are available.

Radio Communication Services is required to seek approval of the Regional Communications Board for two of the projects to be funded because they impact the regional system. cI anticipate that the board will approve these projects unanimously at their next meeting on August 15th.
If you have questions, please contact David Mendel, Radio Communication Services Manager, Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-205-8191.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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